
Sewer Committee Meeting June 5th, 2006

James Tishler called the sewer committee meeting to order at 6:00 PM on June 5th, 2006 
in the meeting room at the town hall. Present James Tishler, Gary Nelson, Paul Kordon, 
James Parent, Jane Pluff, Donald Prust, Bert Sawyer, Elwyn Kropuenske Baileys Grove 
Campground. 

Clerk verify posting. Motion made/second Gary/Paul to accept the agenda. Carried.

Decide on Baileys Grove EHU’s for campground- Clerk had copied all minutes 
pertaining to the formula for the campground. They are now being billed for 10 
commercial. There is not a meter because when Steve Parent figured out the EHU the 
gallons were included in the EHU figure. The Moore’s had kept very good records as to 
what was pumped out. They are in the process of selling the campground and they are 
required to update the mound system that is in place for the bathroom only in the office 
area, used by employees. Gary had checked it out and there is only a toilet and sink in the
room. When the campground came on line the EHU, s were figured as, 1 for the laundry, 
1 bathrooms/showers, 4 campsites and when the addition was put on another 4 for the 
campsites for a total of 10. They would like to connect to the present sewer line for the 
bathroom only. They are asking not to be charged a EHU for the bathroom in the office. 
They will need to put in a small grinder pump. It would be placed in one of the pits that 
are there for the mound system now.  That would meet the code and it could be pump 
into their present sewer line. Gary feels that we should have something in our ordinance 
book because we do have two more campsites that could hook up. We need to have 
something defined as to how to bill and how usage is charged. 

Motion made/second Gary/Jim to connect the bathroom into the sewer line at no 
additional charge for EHU. Carried.

Committee input- At our next meeting we will discuss an amendment to our ordinance 
concerning campgrounds and work on a formula for charges. 

Motion made/second Jim/Paul to adjourn at 6:45 PM. Carried.

Town Clerk, Jane Pluff


